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Question: 8

Output # Outcome: AFMA

Topic: NPFMP Committee report recommendation 9

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: Page 18

Senator O’Brien asked:

Recommendation 9 states that AFMA:

(a) Undertake thorough research to calculate the ability of the northern Prawn Fishery Amendment Management Plan to deliver the long term sustainability of the fishery – which goes back to the point we were just talking about. The government response stated:………

What is happening on that front?

Answer:

This issue is being dealt with through several different measures.  

Currently, the fishery uses a target of Maximum Sustainable Yield (MSY) for its target stocks.  Questions have been raised about the use of MSY as a target in fisheries generally in the last few years.  Accordingly and the Northern Prawn Fishery (NPF) industry agreed at an industry workshop in June 2000 that appropriate alternative targets for the fishery should be investigated.  The Northern Prawn Fishery Management Advisory Committee (NORMAC) and the Australian Fisheries Management Authority (AFMA) have supported a research project by CSIRO to investigate and report on the alternative targets, reference points and indicators for prawn species.  This project has been funded by Fisheries Research and Development Corporation and will commence during the 2001/2002 financial year.  It is due for completion by June 2003.  The total cost of this project is $309,000.

With respect to byproduct species, CSIRO, with the support of AFMA and NORMAC has submitted an application for funding by Fisheries Resources Research Fund to undertake a project to develop indicators and develop stock assessments methods for these species.  The outcome of this application is currently not known.

For by-catch species a major project examining the sustainability of bycatch and biodiversity in the fishery has been completed by CSIRO.  This project provides a framework for assessing the most likely species to be impacted by fishing the NPF and provides the basis for an observer program which is currently being developed for the fishery.  This program is due to commence in mid – 2002.

